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Statement of Concern for the Protection and  
Well-Being of Children Housed in Institutions  

During the COVID Pandemic – Updated 4/3/20
 

The health, safety, well-
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• Explore strategies to prevent over-crowding of correctional and detention facilities during a 
community outbreak. 

• When possible, arrange lawful alternatives to in-person court appearances. 
• Consider alternatives to existing group activities, in outdoor areas or other areas where 

individuals can spread out. 
• 

https://njdc.info/wp-content/uploads/PFCJR-Statement.pdf
http://jjohio.org/wp-content/uploads/2015/10/Click-here-to-read-the-letter-to-Governor-DeWine.pdf
https://www.cclp.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/03/cclp-covid-19-statement.pdf?fbclid=IwAR1CkpRX9UgSIgh4HWPJsYu_gxvmJw4snhzFgKx_cRmISEvKoN_-BGS5Als
http://jfs.ohio.gov/ocf/Joint-Statement-Final-3-31-20.stm
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3.  Ensure children have educational and enrichment programming throughout their day, and especially 

social and emotional support, to address what may be heightened anxieties during this time. We 
also caution against overreliance on room seclusion, especially without some kind of access to 
reading materials etc., as isolation can exacerbate potential trauma and mental health issues. To 
combat potential isolation and social disconnection, if there are community partners exploring 
and/or offering remote programming (video conferencing, podcasts, etc.), we urge that this be 
considered by local detention centers and other institutions where children are placed. Regular, 
daily visits by social workers and/or other qualified staff to support youth experiencing heightened 
emotional and mental distress is critical.   

 
Moreover, given that prevention is the best course of action, safely reducing institutional population is 
paramount. Supporting efforts to halt all unnecessary admissions to local detention centers where 
reasonable alternatives exist and to release youth (particularly those with special health conditions and 
those who can be safely returned home on community supervision) will reduce the likelihood of 
increased risk of exposure to the COVID-19 due to the nature of institutional confinement. The need to 
reduce reliance on congregate care is also achieved where children removed from home for safety 
reasons may be safely returned to shelter-in-place at home or with resource families with appropriate 
in-home supports. We note that the U.S. DHHS Children’s Bureau letter explicitly states: “Consider 
whether children may be reunified with their parents in an expedited manner if the child’s safety 
would not be jeopardized.” Additional resources will likely be needed to ensure alternatives to 
institutional care exist, including kinship supports, therapeutic foster care, in-home based treatment, 
high-fidelity wrap-around services, telehealth services and other remote programming, monitoring and 
supervision. 

http://jfs.ohio.gov/ocomm/pdf/Limited-Placement-Capacity.pdf
http://jfs.ohio.gov/ocf/Covid-19-Child-Legal-and-Judicial-Letter.stm

